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March 5, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter is to respond to proviso requirements set forth in the 2013 King County Budget Ordinance 17476, Section 120, P2 that states: 
“Of this appropriation, $100,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report and a motion that acknowledges receipt of the report and the motion is passed by the council. The motion shall reference the proviso's ordinance, ordinance section, proviso number and subject matter in both the title and body of the motion. The executive must file the report and motion required by this proviso by March 15, 2013, in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff and the lead staff for the government accountability, oversight and financial performance committee or its successor. 
The executive shall provide a report identifying the methodology by which projects are reviewed by the project review board. The report also shall include, at a minimum, proposed improvements over the current methodology to include a process to ensure independent oversight of department of information technology-led information technology projects and increased stakeholder involvement. The report shall also describe the specific improvements to promote transparency in the project review board process, including a process to notify council when projects reach a high risk level.”
The Project Review Board (PRB) methodology used to review projects is one of the tools supporting Service Excellence called for in the King County Strategic Plan. It allows early identification of project risks and mitigation strategies, transparency of information technology project oversight process and accountability, and promotes project success.

King County Information Technology (KCIT), under the leadership of County’s Chief Information Officer and PRB Chair, Bill Kehoe, has identified proposed improvements over the current methodology and specific improvements to promote transparency in the PRB process. 

The proposed improvements include a process to ensure independent oversight of department of information technology-led information technology projects and increased stakeholder involvement. Specific improvements to promote transparency in the PRB process include a process to notify County Council when projects reach a high risk level.

The enclosed report titled King County Project Review Board Oversight Methodology Report has been completed after consultation with a principal legislative analyst and a senior legislative analyst on Council staff to validate the fulfillment of the proviso.  

It is estimated that the effort to prepare this proviso response required 40 staff hours, costing approximately $2,800.

I appreciate your continuing support in the area of technology.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Bill Kehoe, County Chief Information Officer, at 206-263-7887.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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